TOWN OF BIG PINEY COUNCIL MEETING JULY 18, 2017

Mayor Ben Jenkins called to order the regular meeting of the Town of Big Piney at 6:00 pm on July 18, 2017.  Meeting was in the council room.  Council member in attendance was Sherri Redden.  Scott Scherbel conferenced in by phone.  Aimee Davison and Michelle Hymas were not present.

The Mayor Ben Jenkins stated a quorum present.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

SHERIFF REPORT:  Officer Hatch presented the report.

Sherri Redden made a motion, with Scott Scherbel seconding, to approve the minutes of the June 20, 2017 town council meeting.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS: 
A motion to hire Jessica Polk for the Recreation Office Manager was made by Scott Scherbel, seconded by Sherri Redden.  Motion carried.
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Recreation-Darren Davison reported the summer camps are underway and good attendance.  The 4th of July parade had thirty four entries.  The fall programs registration has opened. 

Water/Sewer – Joe Dankelman presented his report.  The transmission line has some leaks.  Also, a cattleguard by Milleg needs repair.

Parks/Streets – No report given.
   
Sherri Redden moved with Scott Scerbel seconding to approve payment of vouchers.  Motion carried.

GENERAL FUNDING


A motion to adjourn was made by Sherri Redden with Scott Scherbel seconding.  Motion carried.



                     				     _________________________________
                                                                              Ben Jenkins, Mayor 

ATTEST:



________________________________________
Kristi Gray, Clerk/Treasurer
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